ANAMOOSE JDA MEETING MINUTES

1-22-2020	

President Frank Ewert called the Anamoose JDA Board meeting to order this 22nd day of January 2020, at 6:32 pm at City Hall.  Mike Rudnick, Bill Goodwin, Jackie Martin, and Beth Melton were present.  Ted Mertz was absent.  Also present were Andy Melton, with Melton Construction, and Laurel Schnase, City Auditor.

Minutes of the 11-13-19 JDA meeting were read and approved. Goodwin/Rudnick. AIF

Minutes of the 11-25-19 JDA special meeting were read and approved. Goodwin/Martin. AIF  

Treasurer’s Report was submitted and accepted with a balance of $3,454.97. Rudnick/Martin. AIF
 

New Business: 

1909 Steakhouse - 

Melton was present to give a final update on construction.  Doors were open to the 1909 Steakhouse on December 11, 2019.  All equipment, including furnaces and kitchen appliances are working well.  The community has shown immediate support for the business, as many nights the dining room tables have been full.  

One area Melton would like improved is the exposure to wind and cold from the northwest, as the main entrance door faces this direction.  After working on the hardware on the door, Melton was able to get the door to latch better, stopping some of the draft from coming in.  After much discussion, the board would like to investigate a seasonal blind from the cold and wind for next winter.

Melton had five century old Anamoose area photos enlarged and built cedar frames for them.  They are now hanging in the dining area. 

There is an old coal shoot and fuel oil room in the basement where heat is escaping.  President Ewert asked Melton to close off that portion of the basement.  Future projects discussed were to insulate the basement and seal the front landing.

Melton mentioned that he has listed for sale the old safe taken from the building and is contacting potential buyers for part of the fire suppression equipment that was ordered but not able to be used as part of construction.  Melton is also waiting to hear more on the claim he filed for damage to the kitchen hood  during shipping.

President Ewert updated the board on a loan taken out for the cost of final completion after the grants were depleted.  A loan in the amount of $28,000.00 through First State Bank of Harvey was taken out on December 16, 2019.  The loan will mature on April 1, 2025.

Motion was made to pay Anamoose City Service Fees that have accrued during construction in the amount of $544.00.  Goodwin/Martin AIF

The board reviewed two insurance policies for the 1909 Steakhouse building.  Motion was made to go with Auto Owners Insurance. Goodwin/Melton AIF 

Schnase informed the board that the City of Anamoose has also been added to Brad Wagner’s insurance policy as ‘Added Insured’.


[bookmark: _GoBack]There being no further business, meeting adjourned at 7:45 pm. Martin/Melton. AIF
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